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The Play
Satya Yuga (era of truth) was an era when gods, demons and
humans cohabited the earth. Set in this time is the story of
goddess Kumari who came to rule the kingdom of Kathmandu. The
legend describes a young goddess Kumari, born to the gods
Svet-Kali and Svet-Bhairav in the neighbourhood of Nardevi in
ancient Kathmandu. To their alarm, she falls in love with an
asura (demon), Chanda. Their tumultuous love story ends
tragically, as Kumari ultimately sacrifices her love to in
order to fulfil her duty. Her parents in return, make her the
ruler of Kathmandu.
Kumari and the Beast is an interpretation of the story told by
Maheswor Juju Rajopadhyay in his book of short stories Nepali
Adhyaatma Jagat ko Itihas (History of Nepal’s Spiritual
World). The story is presented through a fusion of Nepal’s
classical Charya dance and contemporary dance-movement, with
live music and vintage photography.
Director’s Note
Three things attracted me to this story: First, the story
provides a fascinating role model of how a female child can
hold one of the highest positions of social and political
power, and can remain unmarried of her own will. In a world
where power has been known for eons to be held by the seniormost male, the relevance of such a figure is immense.
Second, the story’s central theme of ‘forbidden love’ remains
as relevant today as it was ages ago. Society’s condemnation
of certain kinds of love based on caste, creed, gender, race

etc. continues to trample on the fundamental right to choose.
Last, the sacrifice of the beast is symbolic of the price that
society extracts from each of us.
The Director & Playwright
Kavita Srinivasan has focused on stories of culturally iconic
figures like Gautama Buddha and Goddess Kumari, reinterpreting
and telling their stories in a way that fuses the classic and
the contemporary, focusing on the human element, through
movement, dance, music, theatre and visual art. She also
created Nepal’s first online sitcom P.S. Zindagi (Post Seismic
Zindagi) which won local and international recognition. Kavita
has done two Masters – in Architecture, and in City Planning –
from the Massachusetts Institute of Technology (MIT, USA).
The Group
Sushila Arts Academy (SAA) is a theatre dance music and arts
institution in Kathmandu, Nepal founded in 2012 with the aim
to promote the Arts in Nepal. Since its establishment, it has
been providing hundreds of scholarship seats to talented but
financially limited or underprivileged Nepali students. The
Academy has delivered numerous musical and theatre-dance
productions, art exhibitions, shows and various art programs,
all aimed at promotion of the arts in Nepal, as well as giving
a platform to young, talented Nepali artists to flourish
further.
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